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    "Fairy Gardens and Terrariums" by Tracy 

from Burlington Garden Center. Beat the 

Winter Blahs by participating in this hands-

on program. Tracy will lead us through the 

steps to create our own Fairy Garden or 

Terrarium. She will supply the container, 

soil, plants, moss, decorative gravel and a 

couple of miniatures at a cost of $10-$15 

per person. The Garden Club will pay $6 to-

ward a garden for each member, or new 

member that joins the night of the program. 

If more miniatures or plants are  desired, 

they may be purchased separately. Get 

ready to Dig In and create a beautiful 

treasure to take home! 

3rd-General meeting  

United Methodist Church Hall 

17th-Board meeting  Antioch Public Library 

May 17th AGC Plant Sale 

Hostess: Andrea Zachotina, Nancy Bilsborrow, 

Alise Gaughan,  & Cheryl Tapia 

I have to admit I am so thankful our club calendar allows us to 
bypass a January general meeting, especially this year with the 
“polar vortex” we experienced at the beginning of the month 
with sub-zero temperatures and heavy snow fall.  That was 
quite a challenge. 

 

January can seem like a long month, with short days and long 
nights.  So what’s a gardener to do?  If he or she is fortunate 
enough to be a member of an active Garden Club, i.e., Antioch 
Garden Club, it seems there are always activities to think about 
or help plan for the coming year.  You have all received infor-
mation on the GCI Annual District IX luncheon and meeting 
which will be held on March 11 in Des Plaines. We need to get 
our group reservation in by Feb. 22, so please be prepared at 
our general meeting on February 3 to sign up.  The luncheon is 
always delicious with tempting raffle prizes and an information-
al meeting to see and hear what other clubs in the district have 
been up to and the various awards that are given out for their 
efforts.  And, of course it’s always amazing to see how the floral 
designs are created.  It’s certainly a fun day with lots of good 
food and fellowship.  Carpooling is encouraged. 

 

Our club brings warmth and optimism to winter as we browse 
through our catalogs and plan any additions or changes to our 
gardens.  Our perennials are nestled all snug in their beds. The 
newly-planted shrubs, have been soaked by the hose to settle 
their roots for the long winter.  We watch the birds savor vari-
ous natives such as the coneflowers to give them the energy 
they need to stay warm.   As you look out your windows, visual-
ize how you would like your yard to appear in the spring.  Yes, 
spring WILL come; I promise you that! 

 

Cheryl 

February Birthdays 

Nancy Zitkus-9th 

Cindy Cartner-16th 

Cheryl Tapia, Alise Gaughan-27th 

Nancy Bilsborrow, Larry Cerwin 28th 

www.http://antiochgardenclub.org/ 
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7(!4 ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ 0,!.4ȡ   An AGC 2002 Arbor 

Day donation which now has a lovely perennial garden 

surrounding it that bears its name?  It is Heptacodium 

miconioides, that we affectionately call the Seven-Sons 

Flower Tree.  H. miconioides native habitat is in the 

Zhejiang Province of China, however, these days an 

endangered plant classification has been required to 

protect it from extinction in the wild. During a plant 

hunting expedition in 1907 botanist E. H. Wilson col-

lected the first seeds and specimens from this still un-

named species; curiously though it wasn’t until 1916 

that Alfred Rehder, a colleague of Wilson, finally be-

stowed the name Hepta, meaning ‘seven’, and codi-

um, referring to the seven smaller flowers comprising 

the bigger flower head, onto this rare and forgotten 

plant. Then Heptacodium was forgotten again by 

Western horticulture for another 65 years. Finally in 

1980 during another expedition to China, with both 

the Arnold Arboretum and the U.S. National Arbore-

tum participating, viable seeds from this rare genus 

were successfully collected, propagated and intro-

duced into Western horticulture societies.   H. miconi-

oides is a member of the Caprifoliacea (honeysuckle) 

family, which also includes viburnum and forsythia.  

 

As an ornamental the Seven-Sons Flower tree typically 
grows 15 – 20 Ft. tall at maturity, and is now seen 
more frequently in shrub borders, woodland gardens 
or as an elegantly pruned vase shaped specimen tree. 
When the lower interior branches have been pruned 
and the extremely attractive exfoliating bark is ex-
posed the Seven-Sons Flower tree is truly a year round 
garden ornament. Likewise, the flowers are true gar-
den delights.  All the tiered branches of Heptacodium 
are covered in countless whorls of creamy white fra-
grant blossoms, and each whorl contains its own 7 tiny 
flowers. The spectacular flower bloom starts in late 
summer, when many other plants have stopped 
blooming, and continues for a month or more, to the 

delight of butterflies and bees. In fall an equally showy 
display of small fuchsia calyxes and purplish red fruits 
replace the once abundant white flowers. H. miconi-
oides is hardy in temperatures as low as -31degrees F, 
although twig die-back can be evident following a 
harsh winter. It can survive the rigors of street trees 
due to its excellent salt and drought tolerances. . The 
AGC Seven-Sons Flower Tree Garden tries to keep up 
the beauty of its namesake center piece with white 
Daffodils, pink Peonies, white Mums, ivory Daylillies, 
fuchsia and pink Knockout roses, white and purple 
Irises, Karl Forester grass and gorgeous large Dream 
Queen Hosta.  This Heptacodium miconioides and its 
surrounding garden have been intriguing and de-
lighting visitors for nearly 12 years and both have truly 
reached a mature grace and beauty worth seeing in 
every season.  Thank You AGC for such a wonderful 
living gift.    submitted by: SMentgen 

 

Forcing Cut Branches to Flower 

Chicago Botanic Garden 

 Branches with interesting foliage as well 

as flowering branches can be forced. Prune care-

fully, using proper pruning techniques and cutting 

off only those branches that are not essential to 

the plant’s basic shape. Branches should be at 

least 1 foot long, full of fat flower buds, and cut 

on a day above freezing.  

 Lay the branches in a bathtub filled with 

room-temperature water. Make crosscuts in stem 

ends or smash woody ends with a hammer to 

allow quick uptake of water. Keep branches in a 

cool room out of direct sunlight and change the 

water every other day. When the buds color up 

or the foliage begins to unfurl, arrange the 

branches in a vase and display them in a cool 

room out of direct sunlight. 

 Good choices for forcing this month in-

clude serviceberry (!ƳŜƭŀƴŎƘƛŜǊ), magnolia 

(aŀƎƴƻƭƛŀ), flowering quince (/ƘŀŜƴƻƳŜƭŜǎ), for-

sythia (CƻǊǎȅǘƘƛŀ), crabapple or apple (aŀƭǳǎ), 

flowering pear (tȅǊǳǎ), flowering cherry (tǊǳƴǳǎ), 

honeysuckle ([ƻƴƛŎŜǊŀ), spring-flowering witch 

hazel (IŀƳŀƳŜƭƛǎ ǾŜǊƴŀƭƛǎ), and redbud (/ŜǊŎƛǎ). 
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MAKE GARDEN CLUB FUN! 

 

M = MEMBERSHIP is not only concerned with attracting new members, but keeping present 
members happy and productive. 

 

E = ENTHUSIASM is the key word! 

 

M = MEMBERS who are learning, doing and having fun are happy enthusiastic members. 

 

B = BETTER programs, activities and communication is the blueprint for a successful membership drive. 

 

E = EVERY ONE of your happy, enthusiastic members is a vital member of recruiting new members. 

 

R = RECOGNITION of every memberôs uniqueness is imperative. Our differences, combined for a common 
goal, are where our strength lies. 

 

S = SHARE the best of your programs and activities with other clubs. 

 

H = HUGS. Do you give them? Members are special people, show them you care! 

 

I = IDEAS, mine and yours, will strengthen our membership and help us grow. 

 

P = PLEASE, can we count on you to help by sharing your ideas, programs and enthusiasm. 

 

It is my belief that to attract new members, our present members must be happy and enthusiastic. 
Clubs with positive attitudes are strong clubs, for they attract new members with ease. 

Remember, A hug a day is the Garden Club Way! 

 

JANUARY 21ST ï NATIONAL HUG DAY! 

(from the Augusta Ga council garden club website) 

GARDEN QUOTE  

-C Tapia 
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FEBRUARY CHECKLIST 

Inside: 

* Stay warm 

* Watch what the groundhog does on the 

2nd 

* Order seeds and plants 

* Start seeds 

* Check houseplants for insects 

* Repot plants that have outgrown their 

pots 

* (If the roots are growing out the bottom 

its time to repot). Only use one pot size 

larger. 

Outside: 

* Check for broken branches on trees and 

shrubs from snow and ice. Prune back to 

next healthy buds. 

* Apply Dormant Oil spray (follow package 

directions) 

* Heavy pruning of trees  can be done if 

weather permits. To avoid sacrificing 

spring flower display, prune large flower-

ing trees and shrubs after they bloom in 

the spring.  

Gardening in Miniature: Create Your Own Tiny Living World by Janet Calvo 

 

 Get ready to journey into the huge world of growing small! The next garden trend combines 

the joy of gardening with the magic of miniatures. Gardening in Miniature is a complete guide to cre-

ating lush, living, small-scale gardens.  

 It has everything you need to pick up this new hobby, including scaled down garden designs, 

techniques for creating tiny hardscapes, miniature garden care and maintenance, tips on choosing con-

tainers, how to buy the right plants, and where to find life-like accessories. Inspiring step-by-step pro-

jects feature basic skills that can be recreated in any number of designs, like a tiny 

patio, a trellis, a pond, and a secret garden.  

 Whether you want to build a miniature empire in your garden bed or design 

a private garden with a pebble patio for an indoor centerpiece, Gardening in Minia-

ture is the primer for creating your own tiny, living world 

Beat the Winter Blahs - at 

the next Antioch Garden 

Club meeting On Monday, 

February 3 rd .  The program 

will be "Fairy Gardens and 

Terrariums" by Tracy from Burlington Garden 

Center.  

Tracy will lead us through the steps to create our 

own Fairy Garden or Terrarium.  She will supply 

the container, soil, plants, moss, decorative gravel 

and a couple of miniatures at a cost of $10 - $15 

per person.  The Garden Club will pay $6 toward a 

garden for each member, or new member that 

joins the night of the program.  If more minia-

tures or plants are desired, they may be pur-

chased separately.   

Get ready to Dig In and create a beautiful treas-

ure to take home!  

Doors open at 6:30 pm.  

Program begins at 7:00 pm 

at the United Methodist 

Church in Antioch.  Come 

join the fun and bring a 

friend!  
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